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Alameda County Updated Statement on Tesla 

ALAMEDA COUNTY – Today, May 11, we learned that the Tesla factory in Fremont had opened beyond 

Minimum Basic Operations. We have notified Tesla that they can only maintain Minimum Basic Operations 

until we have an approved plan that can be implemented in accordance with the local public health Order. 

We are addressing this matter using the same phased approach we use for other businesses which have 

violated the Order in the past, and we hope that Tesla will likewise comply without further enforcement 

measures. 

Since April 30,  we have continued to collaborate in good faith with Tesla to present a plan for reopening 

the Fremont plant that ensures the safety of their thousands of employees and the communities in which 

they live and work, and that also aligns with local and state requirements. We continue to move closer to 

an agreed upon safety plan for reopening beyond Minimum Basic Operations by working through steps that 

Tesla has agreed to adopt. These steps include improving employee health screening procedures and 

engaging front-line staff on their concerns and feedback regarding safety protocols.  

We are actively communicating our feedback and understand Tesla will submit a site-specific plan later 

today as required under the State of California guidance and checklist for manufacturing issued on May 

7.  We look forward to reviewing Tesla’s plan and coming to agreement on protocol and a timeline to 

reopen safely. 

We do not have any further comment and will not be taking any requests for interviews. 

 

 

http://www.acphd.org/media/572718/health-officer-order-20-10-shelter-in-place-20200429.pdf
https://covid19.ca.gov/roadmap/

